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NEWSLETTER
9th September 2019
Dear Parents and Carers

‘The mercy of God is his loving concern for each one of us.’ Misericordiae Vultus, 2015
Welcome back to a new school year and to all of our families who are joining us for the first time. We hope you have received a warm welcome into the St. Anne’s family and look forward to getting involved in all we have to offer our families and children. 

Uniforms
The children are looking really smart in their uniforms. Please ensure you have your child’s name in all clothing so that it can be easily identified if mislaid. Please also ensure that PE kits are in school in a drawstring bag so that pupils can start their PE lessons this week. PE kits consist of plain navy blue shorts and plain white tee-shirt (either with or without the school logo), trainers or black pumps for outdoor games. Children are also allowed to wear jogging bottoms and sweatshirts in poor weather. Please also remember that earrings are not allowed. This is to ensure that your child is able to participate in PE lessons so please ensure earrings are removed before school.
Meet the Teacher
Over the next two weeks, you will have the opportunity to meet your child’s new teacher at a ‘Meet the Teacher’ meeting after school. Your child’s teacher will notify you when this will be so please look out for a letter.
Attendance and Punctuality
It has been a positive start to the school year in terms of punctuality and attendance. Please keep this up. It is essential that your child attends school every day on time in order to achieve their full potential. Please note that it is not possible for schools to authorise any holidays for pupils during term time, regardless of the circumstances. This is a government law which me must follow. 
After-School Clubs
After-school clubs will be starting next week so again, please look out for letters with information about these clubs.

Concerns
If you have any concerns about your child, please speak to the class teacher in the first instance. If they are not able to help you, then please come to the office or call to make an appointment with one of the Senior Leadership Team. We have an open-door policy and welcome parents. The current Senior Leadership Team are Mrs. Miles (acting Headteacher working 2 and ½ days per week, Mrs Haggett (acting Deputy Headteacher), Mrs Clegg (acting Deputy Headteacher) and Mr Traynor (acting Designated Safeguarding Lead). Please be aware that it is our responsibility to safeguard your child in school so if your child has any injury, however small, please make the class teacher aware of how they came about it.

Website

We are currently in the process of updating our website so please be patient with this. We are hoping to have all relevant information uploaded in the next two weeks but if there is anything you need to know in the meantime, please ask your class teacher.

Homework

Please ensure that you read with your child every night and support them in completing any homework. We aim to have every child leaving our school fluent readers with excellent comprehension and this practise at home plays a huge part in learning to read. We will be holding our popular ‘Reading Breakfasts’ for parents again this term to promote reading so please look out for further information about these and do try to attend. The feedback from last years’ breakfasts was extremely positive! 
External Gym Equipment
This equipment is for KS2 children and has height restrictions. Parents are reminded not to let their children play on the equipment before and after school as there is no staff supervision. Please be aware, we will not be responsible for any accidents which occur by letting your child play on this equipment before or after school. Please help us to keep all of our children safe by following this guidance. 
New Staff

We are pleased to welcome to our staff, new teachers in Year 3, 4 and 5 – Mrs McHale, Mr Bowman and Mr Rand. We have also appointed a temporary cover teacher, Mrs Edmonson, who will be working in all classes. I am sure you will make them all feel very welcome. We are also very excited to have appointed an ‘Artist in Residence,’ Mrs Smith, who will be working in all classes over the course of the year. 

Sacramental Programme

For those children who have enrolled on the Sacramental Programme, the Presentation mass will be held on Sunday 29th September at 10.30am. It is important that all children on the programme (and parents) attend this mass.

School Masses

Our next school mass will be on Tuesday 15th October at 9.15am to celebrate harvest. All parents are welcome to attend. We will be asking for food donations nearer the time for the Cornerstones Charity which supports homeless people. The families of St. Anne’s always amaze the charity with their generosity in this collection![image: image1.png]
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	OFSTED 2017: St Anne’s is a good school  where  pupils experience a

 broad and rich curriculum.
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